OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

February 10, 2017

Compton Community College District Board President
El Camino Community College District Board President

Dear Board Presidents:

Based on the recommendations of both the California Community College Chancellor and the
Director of Finance, I am supporting the return of local control of Compton College to the
Compton Community College District governing board. This is pursuant to the conditions
outlined in the joint letter to your boards signed by the Chancellor and Director.

With this letter, and in accordance with Education Code Section 71093, I am concurring with the
special trustee’s opinion. For two consecutive-academic years, the district has met the
requirements of the comprehensive assessment conducted, and the recovery plan prepared,
pursuant to Education Code Section 41329.59.

Congratulations on reaching this important milestone. I wish you continued success on the path

to full accreditation.
P

Edmund G. Brown Jr.

Sincerely,

Ce:

Compton Board Members

El Camino Board Members

Keith Curry, Chief Executive Officer, Compton Community College

Dena P. Maloney, President, El Camino Community College District

Joel Montero, Chief Executive Officer, Fiscal Crisis and Management Assistance Team
Eloy Oakley, Chancellor of the California Community Colleges

Michael Cohen, Director, California Department of Finance
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